
        January 21, 2020 

4
th
 Day of The January Term  

Maysville, MO 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer 

followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

The minutes of the January 13, 2020 meeting were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White 

making the motion to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the motion to approve the agenda for today’s meeting with 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White making  the second. Motion carried.  

 

The Commission welcomes all those who come in to attend the opening of their meetings. Anyone in the 

County is invited to their weekly meetings. 

 

The Commission met with Gary Williams of Midwest Card and ID Solutions to discuss security for the 

building and replacing keys. Entrance would be gained by a card and thus easier to track. 

 

The Commission approved meals to be paid at $10.00 per day for those traveling for meetings. They also 

approved mileage to be paid at the IRS rate of .575 per mile. 

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented budget information to the Commission for them to review. The 

County ended 2019 with a balance of $395,560.95 in General Revenue with all funds ending positive.  

Melissa noted that all Office Holders have worked in a positive manner with their budgets and made the 

necessary adjustments when asked to do so. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to do a cost of living increase of  3% for all 

employees with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried.  

 

Missouri State Auditor Manage Todd Schuler met with the Commission in the afternoon to discuss 

accounting procedures used in the County. Also discussed was the jail and Tri-County Health.  

 

The Commission worked on budgets thru out the day and will adopt the 2020 budget at 3 p.m. on the 27
th
 of 

January. 

 

The Commission discussed a letter from DNR in reference to the roof repair and the historical status of the 

building. 

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

January 27, 2020 at 9 a.m.  

 

 


